Fluthinger

## BRONX COMMUNITY COLLEGE of The City University of New York

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE ON INSTRUCTION - NOV. 27, 1972

Present: I. Berger, Chairman

M. Chang, R. Clark, R. Donovan, D. Frank, R. Gayle, S. Gold,

D. Hadgis, W. Hynes, R. Kor, A. Lessard, J. Lieblich,

S. Reisin, P. Rosenfeld, J. Ryan, W. Sokolsky, S. Vernoff,

S. Wilkofsky, and M. Wise.

Dr. Berger wrote the dates of the December and January meetings on the blackboard (December 11 and January 8) as he opened the meeting at 3:15 p.m.

First, the Chairman welcomed Dean Donovan to present a report on the "Great Teachers Award" which has become a moot problem now because the Chancellor recently announced that this program is to be held in abeyance for the time being.

Then, Dean Rosenfeld gave a talk on the work being done on the purchase of the N.Y.U. Campus for our College. We hope to be moved to the new campus by the fall of 1973, said Dean Rosenfeld. A Committee has been formed to look into the space problem. However, Dean Rosenfeld said he is most pleased to hear about suggestions regarding the new campus, although he can not bring any group to visit the place at this time. Two suggestions on improvements were made from the floor (1) ample lighting and (2) obtaining transportation to the new campus from different parts of the city.

Next, Mr. Vernoff spoke on grants and distributed a pamphlet entitled "Policies and Procedures for Faculty Grants for the Improvement of Undergraduate Instruction, 1972-73."

Finally, Dr. Berger announced that three persons from the Instruction Committee - Dr. Chang, Prof. Clark and Dr. Berger himself have been elected to serve on the Student Evaluation Committee which will meet this evening at 8:30 p.m. Suggestions on this problem of student evaluation are always most welcomed.

At 4:45 p.m. the meeting adjourned after a brief report by Mr. Gold that the Journal for Improvement of Instruction is progressing smoothly.

Respectfully submitted,

Mabel L. Chang

Secretary

MLC/ef